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14 Northwoods Road, Radnor, PA 19087-      Web site: www.ValleyForgeARS.org 

NEWSLETTER  March / April  2018 
  Unless specified otherwise, meetings are at Jenkins Arboretum in Devon 
Calendar at a Glance 
March 3-11 Philadelphia Flower Show (Sat to Sun) 
March 15 (Thu.)  7:30 pm, Scott Guiser, “Herbicides: The Good, Bad and The Ugly” 
April 14 (Sat.) 6:00 pm, Greater Philadelphia Banquet at Sunnybrook Golf Club. 
May 4-6  Valley Forge Chapter’s Plant Sale at Jenkins Arboretum (Fri to Sun.) 
May 12 (Sat.)  Joint Greater Philadelphia/Valley Forge Flower Show at Morris 
May 20-27  ARS 2018 European Convention 
June 17 (Sun.)  Annual Chapter Meeting and Picnic at the Henry Foundation with GPARS 
August 19 (Sun.)  District 8 Cuttings Exchange and Auction  
President’s Message 
We had a great start to the 2018 season with good turnouts at both our January and February 
meetings.  On January 21st I had the honor to talk about my home turf, Tyler Arboretum’s Wister 
Rhododendron Garden, and at our joint Greater Philadelphia Chapter meeting on February 18th, Ron 
Rabideau gave an excellent and informative presentation on Rhododendron species for the Mid-
Atlantic area.  This annual event, held at the Uwchlan Friends Meeting House, is always a wonderful 
time for everyone to catch up, reconnect and enjoy the tasty treats the members put together.  This 
year even the weather cooperated, although it waited till the eleventh hour to do so.   
We now have to maintain this momentum of good attendance.  It shouldn’t be difficult with the 
events we have lined up.  On March 15th we return to Jenkins to hear Scott Guiser, former Penn State 
Extension Educator, discus the positives and negatives of working with herbicides, with special 
emphasis on working around Rhododendrons.  On April 8th, the Greater Philadelphia Chapter will 
hold their annual Banquet at a new location, the Sunnybrook Golf Club in Plymouth Meeting.  From 
May 4th through May 6th the Valley Forge Chapter’s Plant Sale will be held at Jenkins Arboretum.  
As everyone knows, we can always use help with our plant sale, so please don’t be shy about 
volunteering.  Hope you can join us for these events and please bring a friend or two along as well. 
In closing I would like to congratulate the Greater Philadelphia Chapter for their outstanding exhibit 
at the 2018 Philadelphia Flower Show.  The exhibit, “Fantasy Along the Escambia,” was designed 
with the native azaleas, trees and herbaceous plants growing along Florida’s Escambia River.  It was 
a first-rate exhibit and the Chapter received a Silver Medal for their efforts – Great Job Greater 
Philadelphia Chapter!!!!         
Enjoy the upcoming Spring Season! 
Jerry O’Dell  (610) 608-2018, westdell@verizon.net 

Visit the Chapter’s web site:  www.ValleyForgeARS.org  

http://www.valleyforgears.org/
http://www.valleyforgears.org/
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On March 15 (Thu.) at Jenkins at 7:30 PM. 
Speaker: Scott Guiser 

“Herbicides: The Good, Bad and The Ugly” 
Scott Guiser was a Penn State extension educator and 
coordinated their Master Gardening program in Bucks County. 
He received his BS and MS in Horticulture from Penn State.  
He is currently on the faculty at the Barnes Foundation and an 
instructor in the Rutgers Continuing Education Program.  He 
keeps honeybees, gardens and cooks for fun. 

Herbicides are useful tools in the production and maintenance 
of landscape plants. In his presentation, he will explore how 
herbicides can be used safely.  Also, he will identify herbicides 
that have the greatest potential to do harm and how to avoid 
plant injury. Special attention will be paid to rhododendrons, 
with respect to herbicide safety.   

 
On April 14 (Sat.) at 6 PM at Sunnybrook Golf Club, Plymouth Meeting, PA 
Speaker: Stephanie Cohen, “The Plant Diva” 
Each year, the VF Chapter 
foregoes its April meeting and 
attends the GP ARS Banquet.  
The Greater Philadelphia Chapter 
Banquet will be held at a new 
location, the Sunnybrook Golf 
Club in Plymouth Meeting.  This 
year’s speaker is Stephanie 
Cohen, “The Plant Diva.”   

Stephanie Cohen is an award-
winning horticulturist and author, 
a horticulture consultant, 
photographer, and writer.  She has coauthored 
of 3 books:   The Perennial Gardener's 
Design Primer written with Nancy Ondra and 
published by Storey Press; Fallscaping, 
written with Nancy Ondra and photographer 
Rob Cardillo; and The Nonstop Garden, 
written with Jennifer Benner 

By chance, Stephanie was asked to fill in at 
Temple University as an adjunct professor for 
a semester. More than 20 years later, she 

retired after changing the 
face of horticulture at 
Temple. Stephanie helped 
establish the Landscape 
Arboretum of Temple 
University at Ambler and 
became its founding 
director. 

She was recognized by the 
Perennial Plant 
Association as Educator of 
the Year in 2003. The PPA 

has given her the Honor Award for Design and 
the Special Service Award.  She also received 
the Garden Communicator of the Year Award 
for 2000 and 2001 by the American Nursery 
and Landscape Association.  In 2014 she 
became a Garden Writers of America Fellow.   
She has lectured coast to coast, including 
Alaska. Stephanie has been on QVC TV as the 
“Perennial Diva.” She was featured on CN8 
TV once a month on a gardening segment. 

Sunnybrook Golf Club, 398 Stenton Ave, Plymouth Meeting, PA 19462 
Banquet details including the menu, price and directions will be sent out soon.

 



 

 
 

3 

Rhododendron of the Year Plant Awards: 2018 
Mid-Atlantic Region 

Twenty-nine rhododendrons selected for their 
adaptability in eight regions of the United States 
have been awarded Rhododendron of the Year 
(ROY) honors for 2018.  The purpose of the 
awards is to educate the public about the wide 
range of rhododendrons that can be grown 
successfully in gardens.  To be selected for a 
ROY award a plant must have excellent foliage 
and flowers, have an attractive plant habit, 
prove itself cold and heat hardy for the specific 
region and be pest and disease resistant.   

For each region, the Plant Award Committee 
has chosen four plants - an elepidote and a 
lepidote rhododendron, a deciduous azalea and 
an evergreen azalea. 

The awards started in 2004.  The awards for 
all years are posted at: 2018, 2017, 2016, 
2015, 2014, 2013, 2012, 2011, 2010, 2009, 
2008, 2007, 2006, 2005, 2004 .   
The Rhododendrons of the Year for all 8 
regions are announced in the JARS each year.  
Those selected for the Mid-Atlantic Region in 
2018 are:  

 

Elepidote Rhododendron: 'Arthur Bedford' 

(mauve seedling x ponticum) This large 
growing, vigorous rhododendron tolerates 

exposure to full sun. Its funnel-shaped flowers 
with ruffled edges are pale mauve to lavender-
blue with a distinctive dark blotch. This is a tall 
plant with good plant habit. Flowers are pale 
mauve with a brownish-red blotch, 3½" across, 
and fragrant.  The dome-shaped trusses have 11 
to 16 flowers.  It blooms late midseason.  
Leaves are up to 6½" long, glossy, dark green 
with reddish-purple stems, and are retained 1 
year.  The plant develops the best plant habit 
when grown in full sun.  Height: 6 ft. in 10 yrs. 
Plant is hardy to -5°F (-21°C).  Selected by 
Lowinsky.  Received the Award of Merit and 
the First-Class Certificate from the Royal 
Horticultural Society. 
 

 

Lepidote Rhododendron: '24 Karat' 

R. veitchianum cross. Flower inside and 
outside pale greenish yellow with deep greenish 
yellow spots and throat below dorsal lobe, 
funnel-shaped, 1½" across, minutely frilly 
margins.  Flat truss has 8-10 flowers.  Blooms 
early midseason.  Leaves elliptic, acute apex, 
rounded base, 2" long, slightly convex, 
depressed midrib, moderate yellow green, 
retained 2 years.  Grows to a typical height of 1 
- 1½ ft. in 10 years.  Intermediate plant habit.  
Plant and bud hardy to at least 0°F (-18°C).  
Hybridized by Haag. 

https://www.rhododendron.org/roy18ma.htm
https://www.rhododendron.org/roy17ma.htm
http://www.rhododendron.org/roy16ma.htm
http://www.rhododendron.org/roy15ma.htm
http://www.rhododendron.org/roy14ma.htm
http://www.rhododendron.org/roy13ma.htm
http://www.rhododendron.org/roy12ma.htm
http://www.rhododendron.org/roy11ma.htm
http://www.rhododendron.org/roy10ma.htm
http://www.rhododendron.org/roy09ma.htm
http://www.rhododendron.org/roy08ma.htm
http://www.rhododendron.org/roy07ma.htm
http://www.rhododendron.org/roy06ma.htm
http://www.rhododendron.org/roy05ma.htm
http://www.rhododendron.org/roy04ma.htm
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Evergreen Azalea: 'Dreamsicle' 

Flower strong pink inside and out, the interior 
with a white dorsal blotch and white markings at 
tips of all lobes, broadly funnel-shaped, wavy-
edges, 2½" across.  Inflorescence holds 2 to 4 
flowers.  Blooms midseason.  Leaves elliptic, 
cuneate base, acute apex, flat, 1¾" long, semi-
glossy, strong yellow green.  Intermediate plant 
habit.  Grows to a typical height of about 2 ft. in 
10 years.  Plant and bud hardy to at least 0°F (-
18°C).  Hybridized by McDonald. 

 

 

Deciduous Azalea: R. arborescens 

Flower white, often tinged pink, may have a 
yellow blotch, with reddish-purple style and 
stamens, tubular shaped, nicely fragrant trusses 
with 3-7 flowers.  Blooms late to very late.  
Leaves ovate or obovate to elliptic, up to 4" 
long, glossy, deciduous.  Tall shrub or small 
tree.  Grows to 6 ft. tall in 10 years.  Cold hardy 
to -15°F (-26°C).  Native species found in the 
eastern United States from Pennsylvania to 
Georgia and westward to Alabama. 

 
 

Previous Mid-Atlantic ROY Winners 
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Valley Forge Chapter Annual Plant Sale at Jenkins Arboretum 
May 4 to 6, 2018 

May 4 (Friday):  6 p.m. to 8 p.m.: Party and Presale  (by reservation, $30/person. 
 Check to VF ARS, 14 Northwoods Rd., Radnor, PA 19087) 
May 5 (Saturday): 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.: Public Sale  --  free admission 
May 6 (Sunday):  10 a.m. to 3 p.m.: Public Sale  --  free admission 

Chair: Alice Horton, 610-430-0196, alicelkh@msn.com  
This is the big event of the year!  As always, we 
will have a fine selection of plants including 
rhododendrons, azaleas, and “companion plants”, 
such as other shrubs, small trees, including 
Japanese Maple, and perennials. 
Publicity.  You should receive this year’s plant 
sale flyer in the mail.  Using this flyer or copies of 
it, please inform your gardening friends, neighbors, 
and colleagues and post a flyer, if possible, at your 
workplace or other locations, in your community 
such as a local library or stores.  Any publicity is 
appreciated.  
Help is needed and appreciated.  Expert or 
novice, please sign up at the March meeting or 

commit yourself when called, or just show up on 
workdays (Monday to Thursday preceding sale) or 
on public sale days (April 29 and 30).  There are 
all kinds of chores to be done.  Snacks/food and 
beverages will be provided. 
Plant donations are welcome. Please pot up your 
surplus garden gems as soon as possible, so they 
look good at the time of the sale, label them with 
their Latin or common names, if possible, and 
bring them by Thursday May 3. Many customers 
head first to the donations table.  Also bring 
educational plants for a children’s table.  Wire for 
attaching a label to the plant is not provided.  

 

Philadelphia Flower Show  
By Michael Martin Mills  
Members create mythical garden.  
Rhododendrons and Florida are not a 
combination that readily comes to mind, but 
it will be the springboard for the Greater 
Philadelphia Chapter’s exhibit at the 
Philadelphia Flower Show the first week of 
March: “A Mythical Garden Along the 
Escambia River.” 
To be sure, we’re not talking about 
elepidotes at Mar-a-Lago. Far west in the 
Florida Panhandle, between Pensacola and 
the Alabama state line, is a region replete 
with deciduous azaleas and water, making 
this indoor evocation an apt exhibit for the 
Flower Show’s overall theme, “The Wonders 
of Water.” 
Numerous hybrids of species endemic to the 
area are part of the exhibit – ‘My Mary’, 
‘High Tide’, ‘Kelsey’s Flame’ and more – 
along with dogwood, redbud, ferns, trillium 
and primula, placed along a little bit of 
stream, a sliver of the Escambia if you will.  
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Plant Labels are available for Chapter Members 
In cooperation with Jenkins Arboretum & 
Gardens, plant labels are made for VF ARS 
members from January through March. If you 
have any questions, please contact Steve Wright 
(steve@jenkinsarboretum.org).   

Eligibility: Labels will be made only for 
members and only for their own use.  The 
sequence of orders processed will give priority 
to active members. 

Description: The product is a permanent, laser-
engraved, black anodized aluminum plant label.  
Each will measure ¾ inches wide by 3 inches 
long and will come with rounded corners and a 
pre-punched hole for hanging.  Hanging wire is 
the responsibility of the member (small diameter 
bell wire is recommended). 

Quantity: 120 labels maximum per 
order/member.  

Cost: $30.00 for 1 to 40 labels, $50 for 41 to 80 
labels, and $70 for 81 to 120 labels. Checks 
should be made out to “Valley Forge Chapter, 
ARS”, and the money will be passed on to 
Jenkins.  

Instructions for submitting:   Create a 
document, preferably in Microsoft Word or 
similar program, that lists all plant tags to be 
made.  Be sure to write the names exactly as you 
would like them to appear on the label – 
capitalization, spelling, quotes, etc. must be 
carefully reviewed before submission.  Jenkins 
staff will review the document, recommend 
edits, and confirm those edits before any label-
making will take place.  For single-line labels, 
the list is simple. If double-line labels are 

desired, simply put the second line in 
parentheses.   

Single Line Examples: 

• R. mucronulatum 
• R. x ‘Hershey’s Red’  
• ‘Koromo Shikibu’ 

Double Line Examples: 

• R. fortunei (‘Lushan’) 
• R. x ‘PJM’ (Weston Hybrid) 
• ‘Anna Kehr’ (Kehr Hybrid) 

Notes:  
1) No line on a plant label can be longer than  
 26 characters (including spaces).  
2) The format is yours, i.e., it may be ‘P.J.M.’  
 or just P.J.M.   Plant names should not  
 be abbreviated.   

Checking label information: After you have 
prepared your list (as outlined above), 
thoroughly check and recheck using your own 
resources.  As mentioned earlier, the Jenkins 
staff will thoroughly review and offer suggested 
modifications, but it would be very helpful to 
have someone else give your list a check ahead 
of time.  It cannot be emphasized enough how 
important it is to check the labels for accuracy as 
they cannot be corrected once engraved.  
Inaccuracies may pass on false information on 
numerous occasions (plant sales, flower/truss 
shows, cuttings exchanges, garden tours).   

Engraving label information:  The final plant 
list should be emailed to Steve Wright at: 
steve@jenkinsarboretum.org, with ‘metal plant 
labels’ in the subject line. 

mailto:steve@jenkinsarboretum.org
mailto:steve@jenkinsarboretum.org
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The 2019 ARS Convention will be at The Desmond Hotel in Malvern 

The Greater Philadelphia, Lehigh Valley, 
Susquehanna Valley & Valley Forge 
Chapters of the ARS will host the 2019 
Convention Thu. May 16 to Sun. May 19. 
Karel Bernady and Steve Henning are Co-
Chairs for the convention. The Desmond in 
Malvern is the convention hotel. The 
Desmond will host the main banquet and a 
second banquet will be held off site at the 
American Helicopter Museum which is 
about 10 minutes from The Desmond. 
The convention hotel is The Desmond, a 
beautiful hotel nestled in the historic Chester 
County. The Desmond features deluxe 4-
poster King Size beds. But, if you choose, 
you may have 2 Queen Size beds. 

Until May 1, 2019, we have 80 rooms 
blocked out for 4 nights, Wednesday night 
through Saturday night, and 15 rooms 
blocked out for Tuesday night, at the 

convention rate of $149.  Guests arriving on 
shoulder nights will be accommodated at the 
convention rate. 

Tour itineraries are being planned, with a 
mix of outstanding public gardens including 
Chanticleer, Winterthur, Tyler Arboretum 
Jenkins Arboretum, Longwood, Morris 
Arboretum, and Mount Cuba, and fine 
private gardens of members. In addition, a 
plant sale, breeders’ roundtable, a truss show 
and photo competition are envisioned.  

Anyone interested in working on the 
planning committee is invited to contact 
Karel Bernady or Steve Henning 
(rhodyman@earthlink.net).  

Closer to the convention, many more 
members will be needed to carry out a 
variety of duties – tour docents, plant sales, 
goodie-bag stuffing, staffing the registration 
table and more.

The following is a synopsis of the events planned: 
Tuesday, May 14, 2019: ARS Executive Committee meets in the evening 

Wednesday, May 15, 2019:  ARS Board of Directors meeting all day. 
We will have a pre-tour to Chanticleer and Winterthur.  A box lunch at Winterthur is included. 

Thursday, May 16, 2019: The convention starts with a bus tour and box lunch at Tyler 
Arboretum followed by a  bus tour and Wine & Dine Garden Party at Jenkins Arboretum and 
Gardens. Plant sale opens after we return from Jenkins. No program Thursday night. 

Friday, May 17, 2019: A full day of bus tours at Mt. Cuba Center, Longwood Gardens, 
and Wayne Guymon's WynEden.  A box lunch at Longwood is included. Dinner followed by a 
program will be at the American Helicopter Museum that evening. There will be a shuttle to and  
from the hotel and the American Helicopter Museum. 

Saturday, May 18, 2019: A full day of bus tours to Morris Arboretum, Stoneleigh, Michael 
Martin Mills’ Garden and Perc Moser’s Garden.  A box lunch at Morris is included. Banquet and 
keynote speech will be at The Desmond in the evening. 

Sunday, May 19, 2019:  Breeders roundtable in the morning. We will have open houses at 
private gardens and a list of more public gardens. 

mailto:rhodyman@earthlink.net)
http://ars2019.org/#Chanticleer
http://ars2019.org/#Winterthur
http://ars2019.org/#Tyler
http://ars2019.org/#Tyler
http://ars2019.org/#Jenkins
http://ars2019.org/#Jenkins
http://ars2019.org/#Cuba
http://ars2019.org/#Longwood
http://ars2019.org/#WynEden
http://ars2019.org/#Friday
http://ars2019.org/#Morris
http://ars2019.org/#Stoneleigh
http://ars2019.org/#Mills
http://ars2019.org/#Mills
http://ars2019.org/#Moser
http://ars2019.org/#Saturday


8 

American Rhododendron Society 
Valley Forge Chapter 
14 Northwoods Rd  
Radnor, PA 19087    

FIRST-CLASS MAIL

NEWSLETTER 
 March / April 2018 

In This Issue  
Page 2  Mar. 15: Scott Guiser “Herbicides” 

Apr: 14: GPARS Banquet 
Page 3 Rhododendrons of the Year 
Page 4 Previous Mid-Atlantic ROY Winners 
Page 5 VF ARS Plant Sale 

Philadelphia Flower Show, 2018 
Page 6 Plant Labels for Chapter Members 
Page 7 2019 ARS Convention in Malvern 

ARS websites: 

rhododendron.org 

ARSStore.org 

ARSOffice.org 

ARS2018.org 

ARS2019.org

Officers and Committees: 
President: 
Vice President: 
Treasurer: 
Secretary: 

Jerry O’Dell    (610) 608-2018 
Debby Schmidt  (610) 388-8573 
Bob Smetana  (610) 688-5249 
Joan Warren         (484) 369-8103 

Directors: 
Ellin Hlebik (‘15-‘18) (610) 584-9764 
Kathy Woehl (‘15-‘18) (610) 688 9173 
Steve Wright (’16-‘19) (267) 481-0175 
Darlene Henning (‘16-‘19) (610) 987-6184 
Alice Horton (‘17-‘20) (610) 430-0196 
Michele Hawk (‘17-‘20) (610) 687-9120 

Membership: Darlene Henning (610) 987-6184 
Newsletter Editor:  Steve Henning (610) 987-6184 

Plant Sale:  Alice Horton (610) 430-0196 
Plants-for-Members with Greater Philadelphia Chapter 
Truss Show (VF): Debby Schmidt (610) 388-8573 
Webmaster: Steve Henning  (610) 987-6184 

VF Chapter’s web site: ValleyForgeARS.org 
Please contact us with email changes or if you receive this newsletter by letter carrier rather than email, 
even though you have e-mail.  Please inform Steve Henning of any changes (rhodyman@earthlink.net). 

http://rhododendron.org/
http://arsstore.org/
http://arsoffice.org/
http://ars2018.org/
http://ars2019.org/
http://www.valleyforgears.org/
mailto:rhodyman@earthlink.net
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Member (s)  

Tom & Barbara Ahern 

 Year  

2018 

Chapter  

LV 

Phone 

610-868-5840 

Kathryn S. & Marvin Andersen  2018 VF 610-933-1855 

Fredrick Ray & Liz Ball  2018 GP 610-328-6181 

John P Bartlett  2018 SV 717-359-9474 

Doug & Jane Berry  2018 VF 215-234-0373 

 Karel F Bernady  2018 GP 610-827-0113 

Brad & Sue Blackburn  2018 VF 610-857-5099 

Bruce  Braverman  2018 VF 610-647-7969 

Frank W Brouse Brouse Nursery & Gdn Ctr 2018 VF 610-539-4620 

C John Bryer  2018 VF 717-442-4404 

Edward H Buchanan  2018 VF 215-539-1491 

Victoria Buckley Royal Furer 2018 LV 610-682-0895 

Samuel & Virginia Burd  2018 PV 703-242-8387 

Susan & Kent Cadwalader  2018 VF 610-687-2592 

Peter Choma  2018 VF  

Robert Day  2018 VF 610-525-9673 

Austin & Hannah Deputy  2018 VF 610-451-2527 

Frank & Regina Duff  2018 MD 410-472-2349 

George H Elser  2018 VF 610-688-2988 

Bev Evans  2018 VF 741-282-1494 

Mimi Favre Gary Hunter 2018 VF 610-296-5569 

Frederick  Fletcher  2018 VF 610-293-1864 

Irma & John Garaguso  2018 VF 610-647-2012 

James D Gears  2018 VF 610-793-2313 

Sylvia Green  2018 VF 410-378-4016 

Nancy H Greenwood  2018 VF 610-687-5063 

Marshall 'Bud' & Mar Gressman  2018 GP 609-247-8711 

Wayne Guymon  2018 VF 610-459-0477 

Linda Hartnett  2018 GP 610 940-4978 

Michele Hawk  2018 VF 610-687-9120 

Steve & Darlene Henning  2018 VF 610-987-6184 

Lynn & Tony Hitschler  2018 VF 610 687-8464 

Ellin Hlebik  2018 VF 610-584 9764 

Alice & Robert Horton  2018 VF 610-430-0196 

Anne Howe     Marty Howe 2018 VF 610-458-5291 

J Dale & Ita J Howe  2018 LV 610-866-5740 

Eva Jackson  2018 VF 215 402-8649 

Dr Raymond P Jefferis III Dr Sibylle Jefferis 2018 GP 610-687-4336 

Jenkins Arboretum & Gardens  2018 VF 610-647-8870 

Randell Jesup  2019 VF 610-889-9525 

Cathy Keim  2018 GP 215-576-6494 

Marjorie & Edward Kennedy  2018 VF 610 254-0275 

Howard Kline  2018 VF 610-589-4116 

Julie Leisenring  2018 VF 610-644-0715 

Patrick Logan  2018 VF 610-296-5608 

  

 

 
 



2018 Valley Forge ARS Roster 

February 28, 2018 

Member (s) 

Karl Malessa 

Year 

2018 

Chapter 

VF 

VF

Phone 

610-296-5608

Lester & Melinda Martin 2018 PR 732-332-0085 

Meir Mazuz 2018 VF 610-375-4650 

Frances Miller LIFE VF 610-459-1693 

Michael Martin Mills 2018 GP 215-844-6253 

Joe & Winnie Minihan 2018 SV 717-761-7807 

Ruth R Montgomery LIFE VF 

Perc & Sally Moser 2018 VF 610-525-3651 

Michael Mudry 2018 VF 

Myo & Thein Myint 2018 GP 610-525-0599 

Gerald J. O'Dell 2018 VF 610 415-9429 

Anne & Charles Odenweller 2018 VF 610-647-1760 

Frances Pane 2018 VF 610-647-3606 

Ted Patterson 2018 VF 610-688-4895 

Maddison Paul 2018 VF 412-716-4954 

David & Eileen Peters 2019 VF 

Pauline Raughley Forward Manor, Ind. Rm 2018 VF 302-475-4396 

Joan Roberts 2018 GP 610-525-4731 

Frances Sack Paoli Library 2018 VF 

Debby Schmidt 2018 VF 610 388-8573 

Tom & Fran Schuetz 2018 SV 717-766-0374 

Donna Smaniotto 2018 VF 609-704-1356 

Chris & Bob Smetana 2018 VF 610-688-5249 

Linda Smith Chester County Library 2018 VF 

Raymond & Linda Smith 2018 MD 410-489-4256 

W Robert & Christa Stamper Stone Croft #3407 2018 VF 484-796-4373 

Ellen M. Steele 2018 GP 610-696-5042 

Harold E & Christine Sweetman 2018 VF 610-647-8870 

H Robert & Barbara Tiffany 2019 VF 215-297-0550 

Tredyffrin Library 2018 VF 610-688-7093 

Peg Van Patton 2018 PR 609-466-2320 

Erin Anne Van Yahres 2018 VF 610-644-2806 

Joan & Reid Warren 2018 VF 484-369-8103 

Evelyn & Scott Watkins Sherwood Forest Nursery 2018 VF 484-995-6017 

Roland Wedgewood 2018 VF 610-551-5203 

James A Willhite 2018 VF 610-662-9364 

Barbara Winter 2018 VF 610-326-7354 

Kathy Woehl 2018 VF 610 688-9173 

Steven Wright Jenkins Arboretum & Garden 2018 VF 267-481-0175 

Sandra Crow & David Zopf 2018 VF 610-688-0742 

GP = Greater Philadelphia Chapter 

LV = Lehigh Valley Chapter 

MD = Mason Dixon Chapter 

PR = Princeton Chapter 

PV = Potomac Valley Chapter 

SV = Susquehanna Valley Chapter 

VF = Valley Forge Chapter 
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